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F A C I L I T Y  S E R V I C E S
A N N I V E R S A R I E S

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE
FOLLOWING EMPLOYEE

WHO IS CELEBRATING AN
ANNIVERSARY AT UWSP IN

DECEMBER

JOE PIENTKA
Custodian

10 years of service

THANK YOU
FOR YOUR SERVICE JOE!

During the final weeks of October and the first week of November, 
the Facility Services Maintenance Work Unit erected a brand new 
bicycle shelter near the DUC.

Approximately 10 feet by 35 feet of existing concrete sidewalk was 
saw-cut and removed with the assistance of the Grounds Work Unit.  
Three new concrete piers were dug 4.5 feet into the soil and formed 
using plywood.  The plywood forms were coated with bio-degradable 
form oil for ease of stripping and rebar cages where fabricated, 
welded and installed prior to the new concrete pour.  Concrete piers 
where poured and anchor bolts where set.  Pier forms where 
stripped and sidewalks were graded and compacted in anticipation of 
the sidewalk concrete pour.  4.5 yards of concrete sidewalk where 
then poured and finished.  The new prefabricated bike shelter was 
erected and new bike stanchions where installed.



Members of Facility Services enjoyed 
great food and great company during 
the T.E.A.M. sponsored 5th Annual 
Chili & Soup Feed on November 10th 
at the M&M Building.  Check out 
some images from the event to the 
right!

It’s time once again to put your 
detective skills to work and guess 
where the picture above was taken!  
One winner will be picked from all 
correct answers to win a free soda, 
water or snack from T.E.A.M.!

Send your guesses to 
jkluck@uwsp.edu and good luck!  
Clue: All images are taken on the 
UWSP campus.

Did You Know...

There is the idea that at midnight on 
Christmas Eve animals have the 
power of speech? This superstition 
exists in various parts of Europe.





T H A N K Y O U
LEFT:
T.E.A.M. members Shelley Auer, Doreen 
Peltier and Darcy Loomis drop off donations 
recently collected for ‘The Cupboard’ on 
Wednesday, November 16th on behalf of all 
of Facility Services.  Facility Services 
members donated an incredible 237.7 lbs. 
of food and $15.00 cash.

‘The Cupboard’ has asked me to convey 
their deep gratitude for your kind donations 
towards their cause.  Many students 
encounter short-term financial emergencies 
and find themselves choosing between 
buying food and paying other bills. The 
Cupboard was created to help students 
meet their basic needs so that they can 
focus on succeeding in school.

“That is an incredible amount of food that 
will highly benefit students here on campus! 
Thank you for your donation!”
- The Cupboard.


